

Monthly newsletter of the Wodonga Albury Camera Club Inc Reg # A 0013634 L

PO Box 46 Wodonga Victoria 3690

Email: secretary@waccfoto.com Web: www.waccfoto.com

JULY 2012

Vice President: President: David Willis Stan Best

Melinda Marengo **Secretary:** secretary@waccfoto.com

Treasurer: Jill Hancock

Committee: Helen Bishop, Ian Bishop, Eric Bocquet, Malcolm Godde, Brian Paatsch,

Louise Peacock, Gary Pearce, Susan Zimmer

Editor: Paul Temple camerart@yahoo.co.uk

NEGV Meeting July 7 - Wodonga-Albury CC

The NEGV meeting at the Panthers was an interesting one with a couple of presentations along with the competition. Sharon Alston and David Willis were successful in winning sections of the competition.

Congratulations to all who entered.

Thank you to David Woolcock and Lin Richards for their presentations and the Panthers Sports Club for the venue.

David's water drop photography was an experimental session on varying parameters to obtain "crowns", and "frozen" droplets using a strobe light to stop the motion.

Lin's presentation covered many of the basic principles of photography, things that we all need reminders of from time to time.



WACC 60th Anniversary Sub Committee Meeting

A short meeting of the 60th anniversary sub-committee was held last week, and a number of interesting ideas were presented. These are being investigated, and when a program is devised this will be presented to members. We will be trying to contact past members in the not too distant future to invite their participation in the celebrations. If you know of any, please ask them to contact Paul Temple on the above email. If you would like to help organise events please contact also contact Paul. Next meeting probably first Tuesday of September.

Dates To Remember

THURS 12th JULY 2012

General Meeting: 7.30pm Panthers

Sports Club

MY 2 PHOTOS: TBA

JUDGES: Barb, Lois & June of the

Bright-Myrtleford CC PRESENTER: TBA

THURS. 26th JULY 2012 Committee Meeting: 7pm @ venue **TBA**

THURS. 9th AUGUST

General Meeting: 7.30pm Panthers

Sports Club.

ANNUAL AWARDS NIGHT

MY 2 PHOTOS: TBA PRESENTER: TBA

JUDGE: TBA



Attendance Book. Please sign the attendance book for insurance purposes.

COMPETITION NEWS

Entries For Club Competitions Size Restrictions

Please aware of the size restrictions for club (and other) competitions. **30 x 40cm**, including the matt, is the largest size for our club competition and for NEGV competitions. Also, watch the thickness of your matted entries. 3mm is the maximum.

Please put a cardboard backing on your matted prints ... this will help to protect them from damage.

Club Competitions

- * July Entries due for 'Sit On It' comp
- * August Entries due for 'Open' comp
- * Sep. Entries due for 'Wonderful Albury Wodonga' comp.
- * Oct. Entries due for 'Open' comp.
- * Nov. Entries due for 'Happiness' comp.
- * Dec. Entries due for 'Open' comp.

Other Competitions

1. 'Feral Photos' Run by the Invasive Animals Coop Research Centre. Closes Sep 30. To raise awareness of the feral animal problem in Australia. For details and entry form check the website

www.invasiveanimals.com/feral-photos

OUTINGS and WORKSHOPS 2012

Any suggestions for further outings or workshops should be addressed to the committee

EXHIBITIONS

1. *Transformed*- Creators Artspace.

1st - 14th August 2012

Black & White photographs by Paul Temple. Official Opening Saturday 4th August 12.30 - 2.30pm.

FOR SALE SELL SWAP TRADE Place your items here. Email Editor

NEGV WEEKEND AT FALLS CREEK

NEGV is planning a weekend at Falls Creek in November this year. Probably Friday 23-Sun 25. Cost accommodation \$80 pp (4 bunk room), \$105pp (Double room) for two nights. BYO food and linen and towel. Tonight there is an expression of interest list. Please place your name on this if interested. A deposit will book a place and hold a room for you.

WACC & Benalla CCs @ Chiltern

WACC members were invited to attend the Chiltern outing of the Benalla CC a couple of weeks ago. A number of our members attended and had a great time taking pictures along with our Benalla counterparts. The morning was cool but bright, and many good pics and stories were shared. Lunch was enjoyable, but the shopping in the arvo was not so good as the shop keepers decided to close early!!!

Strange place!!!

Wanted - Presenters for 2012

Do you know somebody that would make a good presenter? If you do, or would like to be a presenter yourself, please contact a committee member and book a spot on the calendar.

Annual Awards 2012

Congratulations to all of the winners in the Annual Awards presented last month. Congrats also to all who entered competitions throughout the year. There was some impressive work presented. results are on the web.

NEGV NEWS

Meetings for 2012 as follows: -

3. Shepparton 10 November (Entries due September meeting)

EDI now has A & B grades as for the print competitions.

Members may submit up to 2 images per section as per our own digital competition. i.e. 1024px (max w) x 768px (max h) at 72dpi

CLUB EQUIPMENT FOR LOAN

The Spyder Pro 2 colour calibration unit and the Logan matt cutter are available for members to borrow.

A \$20 deposit is required and this will be returned on the safe return of the equipment. If one of the club's team is required to calibrate your computer with the Spyder, the first calibration will be by donation of \$20 to the club.





